MCR MINI-UPDATE   SEPTEMBER  2010

September already and what a busy month here at MCR! Here’s a short update on the major items, more details will be shared at MoSTRA and in our Fall Newsletter.

2010 Changes:
NAACCR V12 - Thanks to those of you who responded to our request for info on your progress/plan for converting to NAACCR version 12 in your hospitals. For those who have not responded, it is never too late to share with us your progress on finishing 2009 and sending them in v11.  Right now it looks like it will be November before WebPlus upgrades are available to us.  We will make a BIG announcement when we can accept files in version 12. 

Missouri Edit Set – version 12B was sent to your software vendors in July for incorporation into their products.   National changes are necessitating a version 12C this month which will be sent to vendors as soon as we get it, so watch for a subsequent update to your software.

Abstract Plus version 3 –has been entirely re-programmed  for 2010.  It is currently being tested and customized for Missouri.   When it is available we will let participating hospitals know, provide new manuals  and arrange for a training webinar.    

 

MCR Manual – With all the changes, the revision of our manual has been a labor –intensive process making it difficult to complete in a timely manner this year.  The last step is to format it for publication on the web – expect an announcement soon!

Training Opportunity

Deb and Louanne are presenting the Basic Cancer Registry training sponsored by MoSTRA and MCR in St. Peters, MO on October 13-14. Look for details and registration information soon on the MCR website:  http://mcr.umh.edu/mcr-whatsnew.html
Reply from I&R 

In my August update,  a scenario was presented on how to code an incidental colon primary discovered at surgery for a preceding rectal primary with neo-adjuvant chemo treatment.  Two sharp Missouri registrars pointed out that the answer would cause edits.  It paralleled case 26111 in I&R.  It took me several exchanges with the I&R staff, but that case answer has been revised.  For the second primary, the CS fields should be coded to reflect the exposure to neo-adjuvant treatment.  That way the staging descriptor gets a y so that it can be analyzed with other tumors that had been exposed to chemo.  But the treatment fields cannot record that chemo because edits do not allow the start  date for the chemo to precede the date of diagnosis at surgery.  You’d obviously want to note in text what the circumstances and treatment were.    Fortunately this should be a fairly rare situation in our data.

AJCC TNM Errata Published

See the following:  http://www.cancerstaging.org/products/errata.html
Cancer Statistics and Maps from NAACCR

Cancer In North America (CINA) stats have been updated through 2007:  http://www.cancer-rates.info/naaccr/
Cancer Statistics from the American Cancer Society

Cancer Statistics 2010 :  http://onlinelibrary.wiley.com/doi/10.3322/caac.20073/full
NCCN Online CME/CE sessions

While these are for physicians and not pre-approved by NCRA, they might be of interest as a resource for registrars: http://www.nccn.org/interactive/default.asp
As always, please share this update with any colleagues that do not receive it.

Hope to see lots of you at MoSTRA!
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